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The Croxley Green Residents’ Association (CGRA)

Website:  www.croxleyresidentsassociation.co.uk
Notes of CGRA Meeting held 8th January 2019
Library Barton Way 
Attending: Barry Grant (BG, Chair); Tony Munroe (TM, Vice-Chair); 
Joan Zanelli (JZ, Secretary); Rose Hanscomb (RH); David Neighbour (DN); Margaret Pomfret (MP). 
Attendees: Approx 10 residents including Parish Cllr D. Montague (DM); District Cllr R. Barnes (RB). 

1) Apologies: Mary Mitchell (Treasurer); Mandy Grant. 
2) Notes of last meeting (25 Sept) proposed DN, seconded RH. 
3) Planning and Environment. 

Croxley Danes School: TRDC Planning meeting held 14th Dec. BG reported that key issues were identified (traffic, access and parking for shops on Baldwin’s Lane). Final decision to be made 25th Jan and any letters or comments must be received at latest by Jan 18TH 2018. Relevant documents available on TRDC website. 

Housing Development: Cllr RB reported target of 512 homes/year and Green Belt sites will have to be used. 
Attendees discussed the number of abandoned empty houses. 
4) Crime in Croxley: BG emphasised that residents must report drug issues. Cllr DM confirmed that Parish Council would pay for the additional PCSO. 
5) Parish Matters: Trial for residents having 10minute slots to present on non-Agenda issues at full PC is still ongoing and to be discussed with all residents attending the (public) Annual Parish Meeting (APM) in April. Attendees discussed promotion and advertising and how to get young people engaged in the community. BG reminded attendees that the Parish Council is a highly structured local government body, not an ad hoc debating society. 

Strategic Business Plan: BG reported that a document is being compiled for the APM in April and will be on PC website. 
6) History Website: MP and Ross Humphreys reported that PC have purchased overhead scanner. A possible application for Lottery Funding for WW1 centenary celebration(s) to be made on behalf of History Group by John Galloway.  Attendees discussed nature of WW1 celebrations, consensus was that should be one celebration on November 11th but detail to be discussed by the small history group (MP has details). 

All Saints church is raising funds for new glass doors.  BG suggested that All Saints Church should write to CGRA to seek a donation. 
7) Finance: in the absence of Treasurer, BG reported that a balance of £3117.65 should be recorded on 31 Dec 2017. 
8) AOB. 

Skate Park to be refurbished by TRDC (£300,000) and interested residents, especially past, present and potential future skaters, BMX and blade users are asked to join a dynamic Leisure Group. Consultation meetings would be held on Tue Jan 23 (5.30 to 7.30 at TRDC), Sat Jan 27 (10-12 at Skate Park). Details on TRDC website and posters available from District Cllrs. 

DN reported that bus stops in Watford (eg 320, 321 and council bus) to be changed immediately as the top of Watford High Street would be closed for 9/12 for building work. 

MLX - attendees asked if there had been any further information now that 31 Dec 2017 had passed. Latest update was shortfall of £70 million, no further official notification. 

Gulleys in upper New Road and Yorke Road had been cleared. 

The part of Winton Drive that is in poor condition was not resurfaced when recent resurfacing works were carried out. 






Meeting closed at 9.20 pm 





Date of next meeting, with AGM, March 12 2018
